
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 

 

Congratulations 

Thurlby Stars Certificate Winners 

We would like to congratulate our Thurlby Stars for demonstrating one of our Thurlby Values this week. Our 

winners are: 

 

Reception –  Hugo and Philly 

Year 1    - Iris and Remi 

Year 2    -  Hattie and Poppy  

Year 3    -  Grace and Clara 

Year 4    -  Meadow and Amelia D-V 

Year 5 –   Panna and Chloe 

Year 6 –         All of Year 6 for SATS week 

 

Attendance 

Our average attendance figure, for the week beginning 13th May, was 95%.  Congratulations to our Year 3 

class who achieved a fantastic 100% again this week. Two weeks in a row. Well done children you are all super 

stars! 😊 

 

Class Attendance Awards 

 

1st Year 3 100% 

2nd Year 4 98.2% 

3rd Year 1 97.4% 

 

Reception 

In some of our learning this week, we have been making large scale castles and beanstalks to retell the story 

of Jack and the Beanstalk. We looked at which 3D shapes made the best castles to protect the giant’s gold. 

We investigated which shapes balanced the best, which shapes fitted together the best and why and we also 

looked at why some of the shapes needed to be rotated a certain way to balance better. The cylinders, cones 

and pyramids had to stand on their flat faces. The spherical shapes were not included as they just rolled 

away! 
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Year 2 

As part of our science topic of  ‘How do plants grow?’, Year 2 have been observing 

how plants grow from a seed into a plant. We have been growing lots of seeds but our 

runner beans are starting to outgrow the classroom! They are now ready to be 

planted outside. 

 

Can we please ask parents to help their child to plant the bean in a pot or in your 

garden and support them with a cane or similar item to climb up. Keep the plant 

watered and it will continue to grow taller and will produce flowers. 

 

Hopefully, the flowers will develop into beans for you to enjoy with your family.  It 

will be lovely if families can keep us updated on how well their plants are growing. 😊   

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 

Year 4 have been taking sound readings around the school today, combining their science and computing skills. 

They used data loggers to check the sound levels to find quiet, noisy and in-between areas. They investigated 

lots of different areas including the MUGA, the Guinea Pig room, classrooms and the corridors. Most groups 

thought the Reception outdoor area would be the noisiest. They were right! 

         

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Royal Horticultural Society Big Seed Row 

The plants that Year 1 and 2 have been sowing over the last few weeks ago are growing well and will soon be 

ready to plant into bigger containers. We would also like to thank The Butterfield Community Pantry for 

donating some plants to us, including Geraniums, strawberry and tomato plants. These have been planted in 

pots and planters around the school by children from Year 5. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hot School Maels 

Just a reminder that the hot meals deadline, for the first week back after half term, is 

Tuesday 21st May. The kitchen will not be able to accommodate for any unordered meals. 

Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs K Finch 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Calendar dates DETAILS TO FOLLOW 

Tuesday 21st May -    Year 2 walk to Dole Woods @ 1.30pm 

Deadline to order hot meals for first week back after half term 

Choir 

Thursday 23rd May -    No Forest School for Reception – School Uniform please 

Friday 24th May -    End of Term 5 

Monday 3rd June -    Start of Term 6 

Wednesday 5th June -   Parent’s Reading Coffee and Cake Session (EYFS and KS1 8.50-9.30am) 

Thursday 6th June -   Year 5 visit to Sri Guru Singh Sabha Gurdwara, Peter borough  

Friday 7th June -    PTFA Dress Down Day  

Friday 14th June -    Sports Day KS1 – 10am, KS2 1.30pm  

Saturday 22nd June -    PTFA Summer Fayre 1-4pm 

Monday 24th June -    Reserve Sports Day 

Thursday 27th June -    Summer Disco - EYFS/KS1 5.45-6.30pm, KS2 6.45-7.30pm 

Monday 1st July -    Year 6 Gala Dinner for parents 6.00-8.00pm 

Wednesday 3rd July -    Singsation! Theatre Royal, Lincoln for participating Y2-Y6 pupils 

Monday 8th July -    Reception and Year 1 trip to Tattershall Farm Park 

Tuesday 9th  July -   LAST SWIMMING SESSION TODAY 

Year 6 afternoon trip to Bourne Academy - ‘High School Musical’  

Wednesday 10th July -   Year 4 trip to Norwich Theatre – 101 Dalmatians  

Wednesday 17th July -   Year 5 trip to National Space Cente, Leicester 

Thursday 18th July -    Rocksteady Concert for participating children @ 2.15pm 

Friday 19th July –    End of Term 6  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Free Netball Sessions 

Please click on the link to sign up 

- https://forms.gle/hD3Cpv8SFJ22t9hP8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Opportunity for our Year 5/6 children  

  

 

 

 

https://forms.gle/hD3Cpv8SFJ22t9hP8

